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Abstract: "Based on a field study of the semiconductor industry, we consider the role of 
standards for the calculation of total cost-of-ownership that underpin R&D 
processes. Drawing on Robson’s theory of accounting calculations as mobile, 
combinable, and stable inscriptions that expedite long-distance control, we 
examine how the standards helped to mobilize, combine, and stabilize these 
industry-wide calculations. The findings also suggest the standards enabled the 
calculations to become malleable: companies could significantly modify 
calculations by inserting private data, adjusting the manufacturing setting and 
products reflected in calculations, switching between default values and 
proprietary data, or using parts of the standards selectively. The combination of 
stability and malleability, because of the existence of standards for the 
calculation, strengthened the capacity of cost-of-ownership calculations to be a 
mediating instrument that impacted the investment decisions of integrated circuit 
(IC) manufactures and semiconductor equipment companies. The study 
demonstrates how standards created commonality and at the same time 
enhanced flexibility and thereby the influence of accounting." 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Im Namen aller Teilnehmerinnen und Teilnehmer des Accounting Research Workshops sowie der 
Fakultät für Betriebswirtschaft danken wir Prof. Wouters für seinen spannenden Vortrag. Für seine 
weitere Forschungsarbeit wünschen wir alles Gute. 
 


